	


	



	Bryant Water and Wastewater Committee Minutes
Date: 

Tuesday, January 4, 2021
Time:

6:00 P.M.

Location:
210 SW 3rd Street, Bryant, AR 72022
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	Members Present:
	Madison McEntyre, Jack Moseley, Linda Levart, Kathy Barber, Robert Griffin, Alan Kays, Wade Boone, Kathy Barber and David Hannah 

	Members Absent:

	None

	Staff Present:


	Angela Shepard, Ted Taylor, and Tim Fournier

	Call to Order:
	This meeting was called to order by:                            Alan Kays
A motion was made by Linda Levart to suspend the rules and move the leak adjustment requests up to address them first. Motion was seconded by Robert Griffin and carried with all aye vote.


	Citizen’s Concerns:
Minutes:
	Water Billing: Suzy Barnett presented her case for a leak adjustment for November and December. Robert Griffin and Alan Kays explained to the customer that they only have the authority to adjust one sewer fee annually. The customer was referred to council. Hillary Mayberry presented her case for a leak adjustment for the month of October. She explained that her sprinkler system was the issue and they did not have a separate meter. The customer has plans to get a second meter installed for their sprinkler system. Robert Griffin made a motion that they approve the request at the approval of the city attorney. The motion was seconded by Alan Kays.  Lee Bailey presented her case for a leak adjustment request. She explained that the daughter moved into the residence with an average bill that increased monthly through December. Alan Kays suggested the customer use dye tablets to determine if the toilet is leaking. The customer will use the tablets to determine a leak and report the findings. 
December Leak Adjustments: All requested adjustments provided receipts. All approved with exception of Highway 5 address. 
Motion to Approve Leak Adjustments:                         Jack Moseley
Motion Seconded:                                                         Linda Levartt
Motion carried with all aye votes
Motion to Approve Decembers                                     Robert Griffin
Minutes as Presented:
Motion Seconded:


             Wade Boone 
Motion carried with all aye votes



	Financials:
	The Committee reviewed the November financials. Joy explained there was nothing unusual about November’s budget report. Alan Kays asked about the ARNC payment if we are on our last one. Joy explained that we reduced our monthly payments by reducing the interest rate and have some years to pay that is in the budget book for the debt schedules.  
Motion to Approve September financials:                    Robert Griffin               
Motion Seconded:                                                         Jack Moseley
Motion carried with all aye votes


	

	Old Business
New Business

Projects

Reports

	Rate Increase Reminder:  Tim explained that the rate increase will show on the February bill. The water rate is going from $13.04 to $13.69 and 2000+ gallons from $.627 to $.658. The sewer rate increased from $18.57 to $19.50 and 2000+ gallons from $.991 to $1.04. A letter will go out with the bill notifying customers of the rate schedule increase. 
Water and Wastewater Specifications Update: The process is slow and we are working on an amendment to grinder pumps.  
Badger Meters: Greg Knight informed the committee about their meter cellular system and the benefits. 
DNT Media: Tim explained the city has launched a new website. Information was presented that the new website is more user friendly. It has gone smooth but a work in process to get all the information out there. 
CAO Status:  Not changes to report. Planning still in progress.
Saline Regional Public Water Authority Update:  Tim presented, as of the last meeting, bylaws were established and grants were applied for on a county level.  Voting will happen within the next few weeks regarding a 10 million allotment and applying for some ARNC monies. By Summer there could be funding for the project. 
Tyler User Interface: Tim explained that this is a work in progress with more information to come.  
Mueller System Upgrade: Progress is slow with 900 nodes left to be installed. 3,000 meters are still not reporting and these are being manually read to ensure accurate billing. 
The committee made a motion to include new chair person appointed. Robert nominated Alan Kays to first chairperson which was accepted. Wade Boone nominated Kathy Barber for vice chair and it was seconded by Robert Griffin. 
With no further business, the Chair asked for a motion to adjourn.

Motion to Adjourn:                                                          Kathy Baber
Motion Seconded:                                                          Linda Levart
Motion carried with all aye votes
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